
 

 

 
 
 
Based on previous discussions made on Annual Assembly in Italy 2011 and on Judges Meeting in 
Poland 2010, on the proposal of ATIBOX presidium, the following initiative has been unanimously 
accepted by ATIBOX Annual Assembly held in Rivolta D’Adda, Italy on October 19, 2012: 
 
All cropped boxers, born after January 1, 2013 are not allowed to take part at the ATIBOX 
events anymore. 
 
Explanation: This initiative is in concordance to the unification processes within the member 
countries of ATIBOX and practicaly means that all boxers, born after January 1, 2013 and with 
cropped ears and/or tails may not enter the catalogue and may not participate at the ATIBOX 
events, including ATIBOX World Boxer Show, ATIBOX IPO WM and ATIBOX FH WM, and all other 
official ATIBOX events to be organized in the future. All boxers born before January 1, 2013 may 
still participate at the future ATIBOX events, if there is no exhibition ban for cropped dogs in the 
country that organize the ATIBOX event. The obligation to respect this decission and to prevent all 
cropped boxers, born after January 1, 2013 to participate on ATIBOX event is the obligation of the 
ATIBOX event organizer. 
 
The decission is to be sent to all of ATIBOX member countries presidents and national 
representatives via secretary general and published on ATIBOX webpage immediately. This 
decission has to be published on all webpages of future ATIBOX events as well, respectively. 


